ROTARY CLUB OF SANTA CRUZ OFFICERS 2014 - 2015

President	Donna Maurillo
Secretary	lan Mackenzie
Treasurer	lan Mackenzie
Sergeant-at-Arms	Larry Fogelquist
President-Elect	Jim Weisenstein
Program Coordinator	Jim Weisenstein

DIRECTORS

SENIOR DIRECTORS	JUNIOR DIRECTORS
Martin Bernal Bl	aine Brokaw – 1st Qtr. Programs
Larry Wallerstein Larry	Fogelquist – 2nd Qtr. Programs
Janet Gluch Colle	en Harrison – 3rd Qtr. Programs
Karen Beeson H	eather Stiles – 4th Qtr. Programs

Junior Directors - Elect 2015 - 2016

Bob Bosso, Elizabeth Clifton, Michael Harrison and Cynthia Kilian

CLUB SERVICE - Martin Bernal

AttendanceTom Parker	
BulletinS. Caiocca, R. Condit, G. Zuanich, E. Dybdahl	
Classification lan Mackenzie	
Club DrawingPeter Huemer	,
Detective Hank Olson	
Historian Marv Jensen	
Invocations Jeanette Pagliaro	
Membership BackgroundWally Dale	
Membership Development Russ Hobbs	
Red Badge Advisor Russ Hobbs	
Music Michael Harrison	
Photographer Bryan Williams	
Public RelationsDonna Maurillo & Tom Honig	
Rotary Information J. Zenner, S. Bishop, G. Turgeon	
We Care Jeanette Pagliaro	
Web Masterlan Mackenzie	
Song Master Jan Derecho	
Fellowship / Greeter Peter Cook	

SPECIAL EVENTS

Club Barbecue	Sid Slatter & Wes Walker
Fundraiser	Jim Weisenstein
Holiday Program	Larry Fogelquist
Rotary Potluck	lan Mackenzie

Light Up Rotary www.santacruzrotary.com

COMMUNITY SERVICE - Larry Wallerstein

Benevolence and Grants	Aleene Althouse
Community Project	Fred Gawlick & Larry Wallerstein
Second Harvest Food Bank	Sharon Caiocca
Senior Citizens	Jeanette Pagliaro
RotaCare	John Mahaney
Salvation Army Bell Ringers	Tom Reese

New Generations - Bosso, Clifton, M. Harrison & Kilian

Youth Activities / Boy & Girl Scouts	Grant Dow
R.Y.L.A	Larry Fogelquist
Interact	Larry Fogelquist
Rotaract	Elizabeth Clifton
Speech Contest	Bob Bosso & Wally Dale
Club Youth Service Chair	Elizabeth Clifton
Club Youth Protection Officer	Jeanette Pagliaro

VOCATIONAL SERVICE - Janet Gluch

Club Directory	lan Mackenzie
Career Planning	Kim Adamson
Magazine	Janet Gluch
Academic Scholarships	Dan Aldrich
Vocational Scholarships	Michael Harrison

INTERNATIONAL SERVICE - Karen Beeson

World Community Service	Karen Beeson
Rotary Foundation	Janet Krassow
Sister City Coordinator	Bill Schuette
Ambassadorial Scholarship	Stephen Karon

ROTARY CLUB OF SANTA CRUZ ENDOWMENT

Chairman	Linda Burroughs
Secretary	Val Macken
Treasurer	Ian Mackenzie

ROTARY CLUB OF SANTA CRUZ COMMUNITY FUND

President	Frank Minuti
Secretary/Treasurer	Ian Mackenzie

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL OFFICERS 2014 - 2015

President	Gary C.K. Haung
District Governor 5170	Ed Jellen
International Convention	Sao Paulo, Brazil
Assistant Governor, Area 7	Cheryl Rebottaro

CLUBS OF SANTA CRUZ COUNTY

ROTARY CLUB OF SANTA CRUZ



P.O. Box 497 – Santa Cruz, CA 95061 Meets Friday at 12:15 p.m. Santa Cruz Elks Lodge – 150 Jewell Street

Light Up Rotary



President - Donna Maurillo

January 9, 2015

Todays Program

Global grant project in Laos- Joe Hamilton, Flo Stafford, Georgie and Russ Hobbs

Programs - Colleen Harrison

Invocation: Wally Dale Detective: David Heald

A Message from President Donna:

Dear Rotarians,



Thanks to all who attended our Friday lunch at The Back Nine. So many showed up that we had to keep adding tables. We must have

missed each other a lot!

We also welcomed back Larry Fogelquist and Janet Gluch, who had iust returned from Guatemala. There. they helped install the water purification system. They'll have some good stories, some of which they've already shared at lunch.

I'm sorry that I will be missing the next two Rotary meetings. Please go easy on Jim Weisenstein as he leads the meeting.

Love to you all ... President Donna

Meeting:

It was a beautiful day outside full of sunshine. Once you got inside the meeting hall you could feel the excitement and happiness in the air. Today's meeting was all about giving. The spirit of the meeting matched the holiday season and the hearts of Rotarians. However, we also received one of the most exciting and entertaining programs of the year from Cheryl Anderson and "Cantiamo." So exciting that Santa Claus himself showed up.



We started the meeting by singing jingle bells, no doubt a dear tune to the jolly man himself. Donna Maurillo grabbed the mic and led the crowd. We were amazing. It probably helped that we had an outstanding group of guests. The crowd was peppered with our spouses and Steve from Ben Lomond formerly known as Steve from Reno. Steve promised to join our club. Atta boy Steve! Give him a pat on the back.

Speaking of pats on the back, be sure to give a pat on the back to lan Mackenzie for giving us all delicious Christmas tree shaped chocolates. Tom Reese gave all the bell ringers a pat on the back for ringing the Salvation Army bell. Finally several pats on the back should be given to the following Paul Harris Plus fellow's: Jeanette Pagliaro, Mike Allard, John Huffman, Jim Weisenstein, Larry Wolfsen, Wally Dale, and Jack Ritchey

One guy who gave himself a pat on the back was Jim Weisenstein by purchasing the winning raffle ticket. He won a generous donation of a personally selected bottle of red wine and a fine certificate to Gabriela's restaurant given by Grant Dow.

Rusty badge speech: by Gary Reese. Gary Reese reminisced about his presidency. He spent a lot of time telling us stories and seemingly daydreaming about Wally Walker. One choice story was about Gary hiring a male stripper in an attempt to embarrass the detective. Gary asked Wally to tip the stripper for him. Wally, being the generous man that he is, gave the stripper a little extra. The stripper was very thankful and proceeded to do his business. Gary had asked for a PG rated show, instead he

companionship in the club.

got an R rated show in front of all the parents of visiting scholarship recipients. Gary may not make the best decisions when it comes to pranks but he makes great decisions about his

Detective:

Linda Burroughs was the detective. She gave us several short performances of catchy tunes on the piano. We were to name that tune. There was a sneaky twist for those that quessed correctly. Instead of preserving themselves from being fined, they had to fine someone else. Several Rotarians reveled in the chance to fine their fellows. Others chose to pay the fine themselves. Linda continued her jovial stylings and weaved us thru an array of catchy tunes, none catchier than her final song. She chose her husband John Burroughs for the final guess. He stood and she played the happy

birthday song. We all chimed in and serenaded him on his most special day.

Program: Cantiamo means we sing in Italian. We heard tremendous singing and mostly in English.



Board Meeting will be on 1/14 at 5:30pm. Karen Beeson will host at Janet Gluch's house, 6 Country Lane Scotts Valley. Anyone wishing to attend should contact lan at 831-345-5182 or lan@santacruzrotary.com

CLUB CALENDAR

Member Birthdays: 1/3 Mary Jensen

1/7 Bruce McPherson 1/12 Richard Beach

Wedding Anniversaries:

1/11 Bob Rudolph 68 years

Club Anniversaries:

1/1 Thornton Koontz 2 years 1/5 Dave Dreyfus 3 years 1/5 Galaham Zuanich 3 years 1/6 Heather Stiles 3 years 1/7 Charlie Canfield 49 years 1/9 Mary Jensen 39 years 1/11 Val Macken 27 years 1/12 Angelo DeBernardo Jr. 10 years 1/12 Mahlon Foote 14 years 1/15 Karen Beeson 5 years 1/15 Janet Gluch 5 years